Highcroft Surgery 

Patient Participation Group

Minutes from the Meeting 15th May 2013

1) Welcome:  attended by – Christine Foster, Betty and Owen Brooks, Jo Croft, Julieann Gray, Peter Pelling, Arnold Harris, Ruth Jeffs, David Parkin and Peter and Pam Horril.

2) Apologies: None

3) Proposal for a new Chairman/lady:

JC welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologised for the delay between PPG meetings.  She explained that this was due to unforseen circumstances and illness. Unfortunately there were no minutes to go through from the previous meeting as all JC's notes had been shredded and so she will be starting again from today's meeting.  JC explained that Bruce Cameron had resigned as chairman of the group and she went on to thank him for all his hard work and dedication to the role and that we were sorry to see him leave.  The group then had a discussion about this  and it was decided that we should go “back to basics” as we move forward into the new building and focus on what the PPG is primarily about “patient input”.  This was agreed by all and with that we went on to select a new chair person.  I am very pleased to announce that Christine Foster will be our new chair lady and Arnold Harris has very kindly offered to be our vice chairman. Thank you very much to both of you and I will look forward to working with you both.  It was agreed that JC would do a remit of interim responsibilities/duties of the PPG chair and forward these onto CF when available.

4) Introductionn of Julieann Gray:

JC then introduced Mrs Julieann Gray (the new nurse practitioner to the group) JG went onto  explain her new role within the practice and how she aids the doctors on a day to day basis as well as offering a triage system on a Wednesday and Thursday which is something we did not have before. Some of the group were not aware of the triaging system so JC explained that we now have this facility available every day of the week for patients with minor illnesses .  JG then went on to explain her role within the nursing homes around the Arnold area and that she does a ward round on a weekly basis in most of the nursing homes giving staff, relatives and patients continuity with any concerns that they may have as well as advising nursing home staff on any queries they may.

5) Matters arising:

DP mentioned that if at all possible could the new surgery/building have an automated telephone system put in place as he feels that its very frustrating continuously ringing and getting the engaged tone but at least with an automated system  you know you will eventually be answered once you have got through.  The group agreed that this would be a good step forward. JC said that she would liaise with the practice manager about this and report back at the next meeting.

AH asked if we could make sure that the website was up-dated so it had the correct details of all our current doctors and nurses and practice staff .  JC to look at website and up-date.

RJ asked if we could still have magazines to read in the new waiting rooms. A suggestion was made  that we contact the NG5 magazine to see if they would drop off any copies into the surgery for the patients to read as there is a lot of useful information in them that the group feel would be beneficial to the patients.  DP also suggested that we had something something more up-to-date to read and suggested that we contact the Metro newspaper that supply free newspapers on a daily basis.  JC to look into this and report back at the next meeting.

The group then asked if it would be ok to have a board of photos  and names of the Doctors, nurses and staff available to patients in the waiting room as they feel this helps creates a more informative impression of the surgery and a number of the group have been to the Daybrook Surgery where they have a similar thing and have all commented how useful and professional it looks.  JC to approach Paula Watts and the Doctors about this and report back at the next meeting.

6) Communication of patient notes – Christine Foster:

CF spoke to the group about the slow communication coming from the hospitals after consultation with consultants and how this can effect the treatment and the commencement of new medication being started by the GP etc.  PH gave a brief example of how well her recent admission had gone and was very happy with the system, we had a brief discussion about this but CF asked that the group would go away and have a think about this and any experiences they may have had and report back at the next meeting so she can collate this information.

7) Tour of the new building:

JC escorted the group around the new surgery and they were all very happy with it and said how nice it looked.

8) AOB: CF asked the group if they were happy for her to contact them all by e-mail and they all agreed.  JC to forward this information onto CF.

9) Date and time of next meeting:  This was discussed and as a number of the group were away at different times it was agreed that CF would liaise with everyone via e-mail to make a mutually convenient time for the next meeting – this was agreed by the group.

